OPRA HR COMMITTEE MEETING

March 12, 2013

Columbus, OH

Members present: Patty Schlosser; Abbey Reed; Juli Kemper; Beth Filipkowski; Shannon Brown; Angela Raymer; Ron Hammond; Lynn Emmons; Kent and Loriann Sheeler; Emily Boch; Cathy Giletti; Jeff Davis; _________________________.

· Emily Boch called attention to the schedule hand-out for the Spring OPRA Conference 
· On behalf of OPRA, Patty Schlosser extended well wishes to Teri Derry 
· In Teri’s absence, we may need help filling in gaps for the Spring Conference

· Ron Hammond asked attendees to give an overview of their Attendance Policies
· Most of those present track occurrences, rather than days

· Of those tracking occurrences, most track a combination of types of infractions (absences, lates, left earlies, etc.)

· Most have a cap on the number of occurrences allowed within a set amount of time

· A group discussion of Positive Culture Training 
· No specific guidance yet

· Required only under waivers thus far

· See the DODD website for more information

· A group discussion of Medicaid Surveys
· Surveyors can now arrive up to 15 months after previous survey

· Many are later then expected due to IAF changes/audits 

· The updated I-9 Form is available (please see attached)
· You must use this form by May 8, 2013
· FMLA Forms 385 and 385-V are now available from the DOL (please see attached)
· Dr. David Kessler from Comp Management Health Systems, Inc. presented Dealing with Difficult Workers’ Compensation Providers & Claims
· Materials for those who were unable to attend will be forthcoming
· Brent Isler and Tony Sharrock were available to answer questions as well

· Jeff Davis presented updates to the new Fingerprint Rule and Background Checks
· Please send any specific examples to Jeff regarding issues with the procedure, etc.
· Some attendees have experienced significant delays (beyond 60 days) in receiving the Background Check Reports 

· Jeff would like members to email him if you are having this difficulty so he can look into this delay. 
· Jeff will also re-send the most recent rule so everyone is working  off  of the  right one.
· One section [Sec. 191.061.(A)] addresses “core competencies” of Direct Care workers
· Additional training/certifications would be required

· We have repeatedly rejected such initiatives in the past

· Jeff is working to hopefully stop this from happening, along with support from County Boards

· A group discussion of Health Care Reform (“Obama Care”) 
· Letters regarding state exchanges have been delayed from March 1, 2013 to sometime in the fall of 2013

· Has your organization determined which review period it will be using?

· Have you decided whether to “Pay or Play”?

· Questions arose regarding how COBRA will be affected
· Many aspects of Health Care Reform remain unknown at this point

· A group discussion of Retirement Plans
· Differences of attendees’ plans were discussed

· Discussion regarding whether to continue to offer a retirement plan or not
· The next meeting will be held on April 9, 2013, at the OPRA office

